NOMATA BOARD MEETING

Tuesday, November 16, 2021

Members present: Patti, Lana, Carla, Pedro, Diane, Craig, Kim, Chris and Bob

Guests Present: Alvertha Penny and Susan Simoneaux

Lana called the meeting to order at 12:39

Minutes from August and September were approved.

Susan reported that league numbers are still not as good as 2019 numbers; however, they were better than 2020 numbers.

Susan announced that Spring League registration will be December 8th in person.

Alvertha has agreed to lead the Diversity & Inclusion Committee of NOMATA.

Alvertha stated that she will create a committee description and work timeline to be approved by the Board.

Alvertha stated that her goal is to make sure that there is clarity on what NOMATA believes Diversity & Inclusion should be. She stated that her goal is to see D & I to become part of the DNA and core value of both, NOMATA and the LTA.

Kim reported that the Captain's Party will be April 9th and the location is still be discussed.

Kim reported that she will roll out a monthly newsletter, NOMATA NEWS" for the purpose of providing information on tennis activity and up coming events. The goal is to send the newsletter to all registered tennis players. Kim stated that her anticipated kick off date will be January 2022.

Pedro reported that the CTA registration is still pending; however, he has paid the NOMATA liability insurance.

Pedro reported that it cost NOMATA \$360 to host the JTT State Tournament. He reported that the JTT Captain's meeting will be held in February and the league will start in March 2022.

Pedro reported that the CGPC money was spent within the year allotted. He also reported that Chris Barbe has agreed to host the Fun Day at Stern in January.

Alvertha inquired as to how widely the Kid's Fun Day was publicized and offered some assistance with getting into the local schools to advertise the event.

Lana requested Pedro's JTT numbers for the LTA's Southern Report.

Lana reported that there is a new Draft League that Southern will give grants for.

Chris announced that we are looking at dates in fall of 2022 for Local Tournament that will be sponsored by NOMATA.

The meeting was adjourned at 1:59pm. The next meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, December 7th at 12:30 pm.